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Request
Certificate of Appropriateness:

The applicant seeks approval for the 

proposed replacement of three one-over-one 

double-hung wood windows in a ganged 

configuration, with vinyl replacement 

windows. The existing transoms shall remain 

intact. 

21-COA-0038



Site Map

21-COA-0038

224 E. Oak St.



21-COA-0038

Aerial Image224 E. Oak St.



Site Context / Background
The buildings at 224 E. Oak St. was built circa 1900 

in the Italianate Style. The building is located 7 lots 

west of the intersection of S. Floyd St. and E. Oak 

St. The property is zoned TNZD and located within 

the Traditional Neighborhood Form District. The 

brick masonry building sits on a rusticated limestone 

foundation. 
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Conclusion
The proposed changes to the property have been 

found not to meet the Design Guidelines for the 

Old Louisville Preservation District. The proposed 

replacement windows generally do not meet the 

Window Design Guidelines for Old Louisville; 

therefore, staff determined that the proposed 

work is not appropriate for this property at this 

time. Based on the applicant’s pictures, staff does 

not find that the windows meet the standard for 

W1. Based on the materiality of the existing wood 

windows, staff is unable to recommend the 

proposal for the vinyl windows per W6 and W7 for 

the front façade. 
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Recommendations
Based on the information furnished by the 

applicant, staff recommends that the application 

for a Certificate of Appropriateness be denied.
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